
Association
Lake Metonga Water Level

At the annual meeting a question was 
asked if the lake level could be lowered, just 
before freeze over, to possibly preserve some 
shoreline from the ice shove.

Members of the association board contacted 
Forest County, and we were informed that it 
would be virtually impossible as the dam is 
stationary. 

A similar question was asked a few years ago, 
but it was directed at keeping the level up 
in the fall as some shoreline is shallow and 
property owners were having a difficult time 
getting their boats off lifts. At that time, we 
were informed that the dam is under the 
discretion of the EPA and it would have to 
meet 100% approval by all riparian owners 
before they would even consider it. 

It appears that any changes to the dam are not in the foreseeable future.


